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Date: April 16, 2025 

To:   Pipestone City Council  

From:   Erica Volkir, Executive Director of the Pipestone Area Chamber of Commerce & Visitors Bureau 

RE:   Street Closure Requests & Assistance for Chamber Car Cruise-Ins 

 

Dear Pipestone City Council and Pipestone City Administrator:  

 

The Pipestone Area Chamber of Commerce is requesting your permission and assistance to produce the 

following Chamber Car Cruise-In in 2025: 

 

Street Closure on Thursday, May 29, 2025: 

• Close the 100 Block* of W Main St from 4:00 PM – 8:00 PM for a Chamber Car Cruise-In 

(between Stonehouse and A&S Drugs). The Chamber Car Cruise-In will run from 5 PM - 7:30 PM. 

o *In the event the capacity of the 100 block is exceeded, we ask permission to close the 

intersection of 2nd Ave SW/NW and West Main Street in order to expand west towards 

Geyermans, possibly all the way to 3rd Ave SW/NW. 

Public Works Assistance on Thursday, May 29, 2025:  

• Barricades, Street Closed Signs, Picnic Tables, and Garbage Cans 

 

 

Street Closure on Thursday, September 4, 2025: 

• Close the 100 Block* of W Main St from 4:00 PM – 8:00 PM for a Chamber Car Cruise-In 

(between Stonehouse and A&S Drugs). The Chamber Car Cruise-In will run from 5 PM - 7:30 PM. 

o *In the event the capacity of the 100 block is exceeded, we ask permission to close the 

intersection of 2nd Ave SW/NW and West Main Street in order to expand west towards 

Geyermans, possibly all the way to 3rd Ave SW/NW. 

Public Works Assistance on Thursday, September 4, 2025:  

• Barricades, Street Closed Signs, Picnic Tables, and Garbage Cans 

 

A third Chamber Car Cruise-In is being planned for August 7th in Hatfield. Thank you in advance for 

your consideration and support of this request! 


